
 

 

 

 

JUNE NEWSLETTER 
 

June 1, 2024 
 

Greetings Troop 3! 
 

The 75th Anniversary Diamond Jubilee was a blast! Thank you to everyone who 
came out despite the classic Troop 3 liquid sunshine. I was blown away by the 
final attendance; way beyond our early estimates. I had a great time catching up 
with some old friends in the museum. I'm not saying my friends are museum 
pieces, that's just where we were going through old pictures and reminiscing. 
The "31" Tournament was another fun highlight. Check out the pictures of a few 
more highlights below, and dozens more pictures on our Facebook page. 
 

The old Troop 3 gateway that we brought along to summer camp for decades has 
been retired. You may have noticed our new gateway on your way in to Alumni 
Hall. It's amazing what a few cedar planks from my old porch could become with 
the incredible knowledge and talents of Dave Stremme, Justin Ryan, and Dan 
Murphy. Thank you so much! We will be displaying it for many years to come. 
 

Besides the 75th, May was a very busy month with the pancake breakfast and few 
Good Turns. You can see what we were up to below. On top of that the TLC was 
busy formulating the next Annual Plan. They have a great start and plan to finish 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2Apsde0Jo5y40_I0W5_UzBsKb-_ZYMoopFc-sGUrjU3XNWNpf-jo4Ih20S4YuqN1YzsXaR-ws3hBHUWtra_DQKAf_5irTkPHpSN4O72jeEWxH3AaIrdFFaLQ=&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==


it up next week, so Leo can present it to the Committee for approval on June 13th. 
Some awesome trips coming up! 
 

Speaking of awesome trips, the timing of Memorial Day and the June Trip has put 
us on a short timeline. Registration for Rhinebeck is due by the end of the next 
Troop Meeting, on June 3rd. See below for details. The Old Rhinebeck Aerodrome 
is a really cool place. A couple nights of camping under the new leadership will be 
good for the troop, especially the First Years, before heading off to Beaumont 
next month. 
Yours in Scouting, 
Mr. Keith Grimes 

 

 

 

JUNE ACTIVITY CALENDAR 
 



 

 

DETAILS FOR THE MONTH 
 

Change of Command Ceremony 
 

Monday, June 3rd we will have a Change of Command Ceremony, when Aidan Robin will 

hand off the troop to Leo Baranowski. All new troop officers will also be sworn in. Please 

wear your Full Class A with Neckerchief for the ceremony. 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AvcDelhH9wtAYmiIpES3hUNcE3872kp9ospjPB74WoBLUdV_RrMVsXFBwX98k8Q0blz_fgNgHm8Y5uVV3JeqmJ5OjEdUvukVNQ3RQ9uaLhM9PLp_cEkcsyhUsCgbwejttcuwqf7JWyUagxj54kulfrzv4ot2YSuWvLqLk4spRoD469xE_jrXGSU=&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==


This night is also the deadline to sign up for the June Trip to the Old Rhinebeck 

Aerodrome. 
 

TLC Meeting 
 

Tuesday, June 4th from 7:30-8:45 PM the new TLC will meet at my house to finalize the 

2024-2025 Annual Plan, to discuss May and June, and to plan July. 
 

Isaak Kakiko's Eagle Project 
 



 

On Saturday and Sunday, June 8th & 9th, Isaac Kakiko is in need of volunteers to help 

rebuild the kayak rack at College Settlement's Boat Dock. He'll need help from 9 am to 3 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AvcDelhH9wtAEDd6avKz8KZJHMK6AucE2cAClD2rUiJJYT55JRw0UtF7CSU_I0_mBM8OwIYb51m083J6ahFqV_Cdq0yR9IDZ4elME9bPERFmIigr1G5DS7dXQAmYFKbA5id4fy__1FzI3-de6sWbMk0pPn7ybCL49WjKfljXs7RbzLu_QhoHHO0=&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==


pm each day. See flyer above for details. Wear your Class B Uniform with sturdy shoes and 

work gloves. 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, June 10th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro Baptist. 

We will be working on camping skills! 
 

Troop Staff & Committee Meeting 
 

Thursday, June 13th from 7:30-9 PM the Troop Staff & Committee will be meeting in 

the Boardroom at HBC to discuss May and June, and to plan July. Leo will also be 

presenting the newly developed 2024-2025 Annual Plan for Commitee approval! 
 

Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, June 17th from 7:30-9 PM we have a regular troop meeting at Hatboro Baptist. 

We will be working on meal planning and Duty Rosters, as well as selecting Grubmasters 

for the June Trip. 
 

Good Turn at College Settlement 
 

Thursday, June 20th 4-7 PM we will provide service 

to College Settlement Camp and help out with their 

annual June Dinner. Wear your Class A Uniform. 

 

 

 

June Trip to Rhinebeck, NY 
 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AvcDelhH9wtAEDd6avKz8KZJHMK6AucE2cAClD2rUiJJYT55JRw0UtF7CSU_I0_mBM8OwIYb51m083J6ahFqV_Cdq0yR9IDZ4elME9bPERFmIigr1G5DS7dXQAmYFKbA5id4fy__1FzI3-de6sWbMk0pPn7ybCL49WjKfljXs7RbzLu_QhoHHO0=&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==


The June Trip is June 21-23. We'll be heading up 

to beautiful Rhinebeck, NY to visit the Old 

Rhinebeck Aerodrome. We'll be camping right on 

site! 

 

The cost of the trip is $50, plus Patrol Food. 

 

We will meet up at HBC at 6 pm on Friday, 

June 21 for departure. We'll return to HBC 

around 3 pm on Sunday June 23. 

 

See Flyer for Details! 

 

 

 

Sign Up for Rhinebeck on CheddarUp Now!  

 

 

Special Troop Meeting 
 

Monday, June 24th we have a Special Troop Meeting at Upper Moreland Swim Club. 

Note the early start time of 7 pm and will stay until the pool closes at 9 pm. Come in your 

bathing suit and a Class B. We'll be doing swim tests, followed by Open Swim for Scouts 

and a Summer Camp Q&A for parents. 
 

COMING SOON! 
 

Summer Camp at Beaumont Scout Reservation 
 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AlG9LcjnP9HzRjqDf2jAUeI7x6tzjyb6nFTemC3pxAUosO4DfKIWvdvXnX7r-_JSVHZrpv0q3b4uumdOON-zWIQkgWfSnqZu3A==&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AlG9LcjnP9HzRjqDf2jAUeI7x6tzjyb6nFTemC3pxAUosO4DfKIWvdvXnX7r-_JSVHZrpv0q3b4uumdOON-zWIQkgWfSnqZu3A==&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AlG9LcjnP9HzjEAkYy3hU2gPPZJNN-AIfcZJVn88PcdcGEzdjn5k6Q9SB3e3sqFjVres5fsHghx4EiQkJqnSbledkTGv94XmIEr4DgXy5PUg4UtvQkK8YVM5OeQRMS_DqyMPXVhXcNZxbm4JIwBG3cgaJF7sjAQmCKEhIhky8IbBe9SJRO8AwDE=&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AlG9LcjnP9HzofASNEpurGrBN3P8mTQxNZcsvltCB1jsBmE709FMwKC9FlHn78QVSBowB-S_nSAKfg0_HAq9ACxn_Ukxn0jJYoB5gWnEPpvE&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AvbPK0ZrJQAzx1rmSZx9YsVx6KuU-rIzNwoNF8DmhjO2TccusuixYOOyHPgKQ7AgGvZ6akDB8JFBLIp29VqDmFOIhZpqEb7NX6AgX87Zh4YLKTVfRcneFdpCaG5aqkx6Soc6Lz5hd-cr0TaIKQcBvMZwHpa87OXvmejMlowJxDRGz5ppZewUyoWmr9IdDWHrjeyFjRgSZvERTSncpOtEuv59BtAWUMa5Ab6F0dro5rUDAts1HumGM6OS3-tE2Can0xcBVe31RJ2D0Zm6M48no1j1SJLrDDU-0_oOw6S99T_jIH8cELmijjNn32wcfHmBhKh7BogkT_nInE2vT8WqbU_6rKRFdqIMTec5Z9nRlTWQrCYPzfXPUweFxcbc_P-z9VvFGMUQ2O4JRJTw6Wxx3V9p0yInFLrKgnodvNZc_1VvdBUxZjWY72cMP-zIKI6hYh73t830ozuzm0zsRlb7WUo=&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==


On July 12-20 we will be heading out to Ohio for a day at Cedar Point and a 
week of Summer Camp at Beaumont Scout Reservation. 
 

Click the button below to make a payment on Cheddar Up or see Mrs. Wills or 
Mr. Dutill to pay by cash or check or for any questions regarding payment. 

Make a Payment for Summer Camp on Cheddar Up 

 

 

August Trip - Canoeing on the Upper Susquehanna River 
 

 

This coming August, we will be trying something new by combining the August 
Trip with the Summer Venture Trip. On August 16-18, the troop will head up to 
the Upper Susquehanna River for a weekend paddle. We will camp at 
established sites along the way. When the general troop gets off the river on 
Sunday, August 18, the Venture Crew (Scouts age 14 and Star) will remain on 
the river for 3 more days and take out on August 21. 
 

The Venture Crew did this trip as an Allagash alternative back in 2022 and it 
was fantastic. 

 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AuqL3Aq2ft6F_M-b_XIn14dhoHhzC2VmA-rR73tr0MjRoyGoUcKl24w5_bqnsdyr7QMw_m1IBIoj-TTxf41SQzfDdBhDCLPz3MMVby6n3Nmt5HqM4u9hquDTuwsIvmIhLjD6XrdKFUrI&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==


NEWS AND NOTES 
 

NYLT 
 

National Youth Leadership Training is a great 

opportunity for Scouts with a rank of First Class or 

higher. 

 

There are two NYLT courses scheduled this Summer at 

Musser Scout Reservation. One is June 22-27 and the 

other is August 17-22. You only need to attend one. 

 

Registration for the June Class closes on June 17. 

 

The cost is $305, and the troop will reimburse half the 

cost upon completion. 

 

If you are interested in being SPL next year, Troop 3 requires that SPL candidates 

have this training, or promise to sign up for it. It is also highly recommended for 

Patrol Leaders. 

 

 

 

Register for NYLT Now! 

 

 

2023-2024 Annual Plan 
 

Here's the latest revision of the Annual Plan! Just a few months left in this program year. 

The TLC has been hard at work formulating the Annual Plan for the 2024-2025 program 

year, and we plan to finalize it this month. Lot's of exciting stuff coming up! 

 

Click here for the latest 2023-2024 Annual Plan! 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AryczTE144JWbYf0VkhY25YAttgRB1w9oSqBhjn2CqfUdIdxpNnKGIDIzfZYJiebkljuSfVunGp83BURCh4090_SZVqN5U4pY-f53wWhUa4b8MqIWpLta_0o1uMGUsDatA==&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==
https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AvcDelhH9wtASzDds4ckeb4aGHCgPwNLZdj11iuD7sICOtGIj_Vc3Y7lR5ORlTdGuI7qNrBaM06MjFRmHiA3w5GVMGILBztxkZoBRUesePqqSMDXu8vkJTwEajqleMtdJ-Sk1lmraqUzXbE13EW3jr9QTTYRbKl1FBqKYMFyFfvvgQf8W717c5E=&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==


 

 

GREAT THINGS OUR SCOUTS AND SCOUTERS ARE DOING 
 

Rank Advancement 
 

 

First Class: 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AvcDelhH9wtASzDds4ckeb4aGHCgPwNLZdj11iuD7sICOtGIj_Vc3Y7lR5ORlTdGuI7qNrBaM06MjFRmHiA3w5GVMGILBztxkZoBRUesePqqSMDXu8vkJTwEajqleMtdJ-Sk1lmraqUzXbE13EW3jr9QTTYRbKl1FBqKYMFyFfvvgQf8W717c5E=&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==


Connor Johnstonbaugh 
 

Spring Pancake Breakfast 
 

 

On May 4th, we held our Semi-annual Pancake Breakfast. We had a packed dining room 

and served over 1,200 pancakes in 2 hours, and all profits went directly to the Scouts' 

camping accounts. 

Thank you Mr. Baranowski and Mr. Lavelle! 
 

Good Turn for Union Library of Hatboro 
 



 

On May 11th we provided service to the Union Library. In the morning, we helped to set 

up all the tables for the book sale and put out all the books. In the afternoon, we helped 

to take it all back down again. 

 

Thank you to everyone who lent a hand! 

Our efforts are greatly appreciated! 
 

Apollo Marks Turns 18 
 



 



Apollo Marks turned 18 last month. You will still see him around for a while, because he 

has signed on as an Assistant Scoutmaster, and will be going to Beaumont with us. In the 

Fall he is off to Vassar College. 

 

Please welcome our newest Mr. Marks! 
 

75th Anniversary Diamond Jubilee 
 

 

One of the benefits of the Diamond Jubilee was the opportunity for troop portaits! Here is 

one of the current troop. There are lots more on our Facebook Page. 

https://mqmwsr5ab.cc.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001XDi4461qU9q1N6GRHk1OMSVleoJXmBjvh6yXfoQ6k_STa9bgyTQ2AvcDelhH9wtAVqI-4B22RHFEBpwKUKsWkH03hWjfHUU6nB-M_Rd8KTQz6gaE9YQmB4rnWHexWULL5U7eH-gP_b9VwadX-KuQGmmirlkpK86KzinwmUBjrwYraK1JwAp1gnp4nTYkj6LI0p0sOl2EPW-zfi-WYn4PckICGWBqvqDUM6KO7Q1H6QLdK8L7x4hDaQ==&c=DjwHjg0uxzG-IDG77p0qupWszKV_R2G6-MT9QWc7kK5rN3LaW6vVkQ==&ch=3eMKk8x6Uzgb-FV94cT-FAeVN3OxPlDall6q7AqJGNZlXVN6lC1Wxw==


 

Troop 3's four living Scoutmasters. I was really excited for this opportunity, too. From the 

right, Mr. Bob John (#12), Mr. Stu Gentry (#13), Mr. Bob Waeltz (#14), and myself (#15). 



 

SPL Aidan Robin accepts on Troop 3's behalf, a Pennsylvania House of Representatives 

Citation sponsored by the Honorable Nancy Guenst, for living up to the "high standards 

set by the Boy Scouts of America. With vision, dedication and stewardship, its leaders and 

members have demonstrated their devotion and commitment to the Hatboro community 

throughout its proud history". 



 

Senator Maria Collett honors Troop 3 for placing "the highest priority on the Scouting 

goals of citizenship training, character development, and personal fitness for all of its 

members; and in doing so, it has made the Hatboro area a better place in which to live". 



 

One of the many highlights of weekend was the highly competitive "31" Tournament. We 

started with 3 tables of 6 players. The winner of each table received a commemorative 

deck of cards. The winner and runner up advanced to the Finals Table for a pressure 

cooker. 



 

Against all odds, Mr. Waeltz is the last man standing at "31", proudly displaying his last 

straw. He clung to his last straw by his fingernails, like he was hanging from a cliff at 

Ricketts Glen, for at least 157 hands before finally eliminating the last player in a storybook 

ending. 
 

Good Turn at Whitemarsh Memorial Park 
 



 

 

 

 



On May 25th we teamed up with Pack 17 to provide service to the Whitemarsh Memorial 

Park. We placed flags on veterans' graves in preparation for their big Memorial Day 

ceremony. We placed over 3,500 flags in about 3 hours! 

 

Thank you for coordinating, Mr. Marks! 
 

JUNE BIRTHDAYS 
 

The following Scouts are celebrating a birthday this 

month! 

 

Elliot Zschunke 6/17 

Aidan Robin 6/23 
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